

October 29, 1968

Mr. Adrian J. Rundle %Department of Geology University Park Nottingham NG 7 2RD ENGLAND

Dear Mr. Rundle:

Thank you for your letter of 8-10-1968. Your information on the Mevcian Geologist has been used, and I believe our local University will obtain a complete set of this serial. The way things are set up here, it takes a lot of work by faculty members to obtain a godd library.

Please accept my thanks for

"The lophophore of the Eocene brachiopod...", "Molluscs from Holocene peat deposits ...", and "The occurrence of Upper Liassic otoliths...."

There is a revival of interest in fish otoliths going on now.

With thanks,

Sincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel Visiting Professor Deology

HBS:cap